

LOLA MEETING: 6/13/2015

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER @ 9:08 A.M.

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Doug Nelson; Greg Mulder; Paul Duran; Mike Nienhuis; Patti Powell

OFFICERS ABSENT: Greg Mellema; Bill Phillips; Steve Powell, Jillian Nelson

May Minutes reviewed and approved.

Treasurer's Report presented and accepted.

TOWNSHIP REPORT:

Clean-up Day is scheduled for 6/20. Mike N. suggested getting rid of old TV and any other junk around the clubhouse. He and Mike F will gather the junk and take it up to the township hall.

OLD BUSINESS:

New well has been installed, but it's not hooked up yet. North Kent needs to dig the trench to the clubhouse, and connect it yet. No word on when they can do it, or if the extra valve is needed. Ray B, and Paul D. Sr. offered to help Mike F. coordinate this, if he couldn't be on-site when they North Kent is available to finish the work.

Docks – One dock is in but still needs to be anchored on shore. Mike N. needs help to get the other dock in. Paul D. offered to stay after the meeting today and work on it. Mike F. tried to cut out some of the cattails by the water, but they were too thick. Paul D. has a weed eater with a blade that mat cut them, and once it dries out, may give it a try. Dale L. suggested a Shore Clear spray product.

Discussed complaint of the trash on the property line, and it was decided in the interest of being good neighbors, we would drop it and not get involved.

CLUBHOUSE REPORT:

Ray Bolton mentioned there was a lot of Poison Ivy on the property and could we spray to get rid of it. Mike N. offered to bring over his sprayer and take care of it.

It was suggested that we need a new fire ring at the clubhouse. Discussed several options, but decided to wait until next year to spend any money on it.

Also suggested that some replacement windows are needed for the clubhouse. We will discuss this again next year.

ACTIVITIES:

CANOE TRIP – Had a great turn-out, maybe 20-30 boats. But lack of communication, so there was no cook-out. But we will repeat this event next year, and plan on doing the cook-out even if no RSVP for anyone.

KIDS FISHING DERBY – Decided to cancel due to lack of participation.

HAPPY HOUR – Next one is on 6/19. Mike needs help with these, as far as cooking, clean-up and selling raffle tickets.

NEW BUSINESS:

Suggestion was made to try and coordinate communication with other Lake Associations from Maston and Lincoln lakes.

Question was raised about should we sponsor Fireworks or a Golf Outing in the summer to get better participation? Any other ideas? We have done this in the past, but maybe it's time to try again.

Dale L. suggested we investigate stocking fish in the lakes again. It was decided we should investigate and discuss at a future meeting.

Dale L. also suggested we should treat the weed pods in the lakes with Aquacide Pellets. A motion was raised and approved to purchase a 50 lb. bag of pellets. Patti will order them, and Dale, Paul D. Sr. and Mike F. will distribute them where needed.

Elections to be held in August. Nominations for President, Treasurer, Phillips Trustee, and Mellema Trustee will be accepted at the July meeting and/or the August meeting.

Doug commented on how great the website looks, and works, and everyone is very pleased with it.

NEXT MEETING: 7/11/15 @ 9:00 AM

MOTION TO ADJOURN, SECONDED AND ACCEPTED 10:35 A.M.